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The next issue of the newsletter will 

be published for Administration year. 

Please have all notes and Photos to me 

NO LATER than Oct. 31st.  It is 

most helpful if photos are provided in 

JPEG format and Text is provided in 

Word. If text is provide in PDF for-

mat, I have to retype it as I do not 

have the needed software to edit it.                                              

Thank you,    Sue  Allen , Editor                                                                                                                 

    

RESTAURANT            

GATHERINGS                         

Kind hearts are the gardens, Kind thoughts are the roots,                                

Kind words are the flowers, Kind deeds are the fruits.                                                             

    Henry Wadsworth Longfellow 

We will resume our dinners out! 

The 3rd Thursday of every Month. 

Our next dinner out will be at    

Angelotte’s at 4:30, on Sept. 15th.  

Remember it is a time to bring a 

spouse, a friend,  or just yourself 

alone, and come get better acquaint-

ed over a casual meal. We are open  

to any suggestions as to any place 

you might like to go! 

 Sue Allen 

Hello ladies!                                                            
It’s that time again to get together 
and have some fun! Your board and 
committees have worked throughout 
the summer planning, working and 
preparing for the next year. We have 
planned outings, dinners on third 
Thursdays, luncheons on fourth 
Tuesdays, art opportunities, speakers 
of all kinds, books for book club, op-
portunities to invite new members, 
fund raisers and so much more! In 
between all this planning the club-
house has a new look! Our Memorial 
Garden has been transformed into a 
thing of beauty! A new sign is in the 
works!  

Our opening meeting will have all 
you need for the yearbook. We will 
have a covered dish luncheon starting 
at 11:30 with the meeting to follow. 
Also in the month of September we 
will again host an open house for po-
tential new members. We will pro-
mote our club and share all the good 
things that we do for our community! 
All of our monthly meeting opportu-
nities will also resume. Our commit-
tees have new ideas and fun planned 
throughout the year. We’re looking 
forward to fun times together! 

With love, respect and kindness, 

Sandy B and Sandy O, Co-Presidents 
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 From the Editor     A Villanelle* for Dorothy 

IN MEMORY 

 

A Villanelle* for Dorothy 

But we just saw her … can’t be true!   

We read the news, we felt the pain.                           
She’s gone. She’s gone.                                   
And now we’re blue.  

Without good-byes, she just withdrew 
to Heaven … She, we couldn’t detain. 
But we just saw her…     can’t be true!                                   

Her soothing voice, so well we knew           
the many laughs we shared remain.                     
She’s gone. She’s gone. And now 
we’re blue. 

Devoted member, she would do                                
whatever needed for our club’s gain.                          
But we just saw her … can’t be true! 

Inspired by her, we will get through—              
a shining star, she’ll never wane.                        
She’s gone. She’s gone. And now 
we’re blue. 

And when we’re called to join her too      
the best of rentals she’ll attain.                                       
But we just saw her … can’t be true!                
She’s gone. She’s gone. And now 
we’re blue. 

Angie M. Mayo,                                                          
All rights reserved July 2022 

* A villanelle is a 19-line poem con-
sisting of 5 tercets and 1 quatrain. 
Its main feature is the repetition of 
lines according to a set scheme. 
Dates  back to the 17th century in 
France. 

                                                                                                                                                                 

“And, Oh Lord God, let us forget not to be kind” – Mary Stewart  

 From the Editor: 

AUTUMN HOLDS THE PLACE between the richness of the sum-

mer and the scarcity of winter, between leisurely hours and a return of 

routine, between sun-soaked skin and the warmth of new layers. This 

season of turning leaves and deeper hues and the comfort of favorite 

shoes knows the art of the transition. As Fall unfolds at its own tempo, 

we are reminded that change needs ease, that progress has its purpose, 

that grace only knows to flow forward. 

My theme this season is fortitude. If that seems heavy to you, you’re 

not alone. I have spent hours thinking the weight of the word. What 

surprised me the most is that we don’t think we have fortitude. Most 

consider or think that trait is reserved for only a few. And yes, forti-

tude has been hard for some who have endured extreme situations that 

require deep courage of the soul. But can’t fortitude also be forged in 

moments that are more common? The kid that falls off their bike the 

first few tries and finds the strength to ride again. The woman who 

wants the job so badly that even being told no she still finds a way to 

get her resume in the door. 

Fortitude often isn’t earned in a day but in the steady resolve to learn 

from that which grows us. The extraordinary part? We rarely notice 

it’s there until we need it. Like a tree that is small but has deep roots, 

our strength is often only shown when circumstances attempt to up-

root us. That’s when our ability to stay grounded, be centered, and 

weather the storm proves how much fortitude has quietly growing in 

us just beneath the surface. Some for good and some for bad. 

As a club, we have in many ways found fortitude. “Some Call it Grit” 
and some call it “Taking New Ground”. Many of us have found it per-
sonally. We as a club, have come through many long seasons of forti-
tude. No matter where we are----enduring the end of several draining 
seasons or taking a rest in the reprieve of a more refreshing arrival---
my hope is that we are still motivated to persist. So that we not only 
look back and feel good, but also know that because of our persever-
ance, we go forward steady and strong, full of precious fortitude.                                                                

Good luck to our New Administration! Welcome Back to all!   

Remember next newsletter by  Oct 1st.! 

With Love, Respect and Kindness for all, Sue Allen 
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Membership              GFWC Signature Ongoing Program

GFWC WOMAN’S CLUB OF INVERNESS FL                                                         

2nd Vice President Chairman - Donna Anllo   

MEMBERSHIP  

 
Hello Dear Members, 

My goodness the summer went quickly! Hopefully it was a good summer for you all and that you’ll be rested and anxious to get 

back to our good works in September. Our opening meeting will be on Monday, the 12th. 

We hope to have two membership drives this year by means of open houses. The first of those will be at the end of September. 

At our first meeting I will announce the exact date. 

 In the meantime, please be thinking about who you would like me to send invitations to. Last year was so successful for us as 

we were able to bring in six new members. We’re so appreciative of all their enthusiasm. They brought new ideas and a willing-

ness to help us meet goals for our community. 

I look forward to seeing you in September! 

With love, respect and kindness, 

Donna Anllo 

The GFWC Signature Project Standing Committee seeks to make the community more aware of Domestic Violence within 
our community and identify ways in which the Club can help local Shelters and educate the public.  The Project covers not 
only Domestic Violence, but also Child Abuse and Elder Abuse issues.  It addresses Teen Dating Violence and related issues. 
Each April, we plant a pinwheel garden in honor of Child Abuse Awareness and Prevention month.  
 
GFWC Success for Survivors Scholarship.  As a national leader in the fight to end domestic violence, GFWC will award 
$2,500 to help survivors of intimate partner violence obtain a post-secondary education through the GFWC Success for Survi-
vors Scholarship. The scholarship deadline is January 31 of each year. Promoting the GFWC Success for Survivors Scholar-
ship is a key component to helping us change lives, and we can’t do it alone. Spread the word.  Visit www.GFWC.org/
Scholarship to download the press release and other marketing materials. For more information contact the GFWC Programs 
Department at 202-347-3168 or Programs@GFWC.org. 
 

We are Proud Supporters of  Jessie’s Place (Citrus County Children’s Advocacy Center), Citrus  County Citrus Abuse 
Shelter Association which is the local refuge for domestic violence victims. Also CASA. 

GFWC clubs have been encouraged to raise awareness of child abuse and 
promote healthy childhoods by planting pinwheel gardens.  

The pinwheel reminds us of our own childhoods and the fact that all children 
deserve to be happy and healthy. 

GFWC SIGNATURE PROJECT:                                                                                                    
Domestic Violence and Sexual Assault Awareness and Prevention. 

Domestic Violence: Don't Wait Nine Seconds to Break the Silence  

http://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=6263523&msgid=725154&act=4ZKH&c=119531&destination=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.GFWC.org%2FScholarship
http://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=6263523&msgid=725154&act=4ZKH&c=119531&destination=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.GFWC.org%2FScholarship
http://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=6263523&msgid=725154&act=4ZKH&c=119531&destination=http%3A%2F%2FPrograms%40GFWC.org
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 ART & CULTURE                   

 

ART & CULTURE                                                    

Nancy Fonneland  - Chairman                                                   
- 

 Ladies 

All art begins with inspiration, and nothing inspires creativity more than nature. Whether it be a photo 
taken on a recent trip, a colorful shell picked up on the beach or a pinecone found in the park, nature 
provides free materials for us to use our imaginations and to be creative. Perhaps you always wanted to 
try your hand at knitting, crocheting  or painting.. If jewelry is your thing learn to make your own per-
sonalized pieces. Our Arts and Craft Show is in January and all entries must be made in 2022. Soo.... 
the time is now! Let's GET CRAFTY!!                                                                                                                              

Some plans for this year are:                                                                                                                                           
1. Providing information at each meeting about local museum, theater and musical events. 

2. Arrange a tour of an historic local home. 

3. Host a Spring Tea where members share their stories, poems or keepsakes that bring back memories 
of a  mother, grandmother, or mother figure. We can raffle off tea related baskets made from member 
donated items. 

If you have any more ideas let me know!  Lets have fun. 

With Respect and Kindness,  Nancy 

HEALTH  & WELLNESS                                
Rosalie Matt Chairman 

Ladies,  It's not just about keeping ourselves healthy and well, but it's also our Club's project for the 
Community.  We don't need to go to the gym every day when we can do a few exercises at 
home.  QiGong has given us a few ideas.  Stretching is very beneficial for the body, raising and lowering 
the arms slowly and bending forward then lifting the arms outward and bending right and left and repeat-
ing.  So easy.  Let's try it every day.  We also know eating the right foods affects the way you feel. Since 
everyone's body reacts to the variety of foods available differently, you know if you eat a certain food it 
may cause an adverse effect.  So write down the name of the food as a reminder and you must pay the 
consequences if you eat 
it.                                                                                                                                                                     
   Our club's Health and Wellness outreach to the community has been two-fold.  Providing for the per-
sonal contact for the patients in the Assisted Living Centers by providing materials to stimulate their 
minds.  We have been collecting from our members games, playing cards, puzzles, and magazines and 
hope to continue that in the future.  The past Christmas seasons we have addressed and written notes in 
Christmas cards and distributed to the Centers and plan to continue this year.  The members also provide 
food donations for the Citrus United Basket (CUB) and purchase Christmas gifts for the needy children 
through the Family Resource Center.  Kudos to all you members who participate in these very meaning-
ful projects in the name of Inverness Women's Club.  

   With Love, Respect and Kindness for All,                                                                                                                                                 
  Rosalie  
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The food items for Citrus United Basket (CUB) (be as generous as your budget allows – 
as you know, there is a REAL Need).( Buy one get one free at the time you shop is a good 
way to help others! Set it aside for the next time we give! Or...take yourself and let us 
know.)       

Needs Are:  

Peanut butter, box Cereal, Boxed Potatoes, Macaroni and Cheese, Canned Fruit, Canned 
Tomatoes, Canned Tuna, Jar Applesauce, Canned Beans, Box Crackers, Package of Rice, 
Package Oatmeal, Package Pasta, Spaghetti Sauce, Chicken Noodle Soup, Canned Corn, 
Can Mixed Vegetables, Can Carrots, Canned Green Beans, Canned Tomato Soup, Package 
Stuffing, Canned Mayo or any Jar Vegetables.   

Civic Engagement and Outreach             President’s Project

The GFWC Civic Engagement and Outreach Community Service Program reminds GFWC members that each of 
us is a part of a larger society and is responsible for undertaking actions that will create a better quality of life and 
foster a sense of community—locally, regionally, nationally, and globally. This Community Service Program 
highlights and encourages citizenship; crime prevention, safety, and disaster preparedness; the needy, hungry, and 
homeless; and our military personnel and veterans.   What we will be doing TBA. 
 
Debbie 

NOTE: When you drop off Food Items yourself, take a picture,  tell them you are dropping off for the 

GFWC FL PRESIDENT’S PROJECT                                    

FOR 2022-2024  

Barbara Cooper, Chairman 

In September I will be going to Fall Board in Orlando to learn about Camp Boggy Creek and how we can 
help fund this worthwhile organization. With our help our GFWC State President has chosen to render aid 
to this organization for the next two years.  She is looking to Florida’s GFWC members to help raise funds 
to allow children ages 7 – 16 to attend a free week at camp.  It costs the Camp $2,500 per child.  
 
They are in need of knitted/crocheted blankets, sewn window curtains and teddy bears.  I’ll have dimen-
sion and colors requested at the October meeting and hope that several of you will join me in making 
some of these projects.   

CIVIC ENGAGEMENT AND OUTREACH  

Debbie Reynolds, Chairman 

Georgia Browning,  our 

new district director, shows 

off a couple of the bears she 

made 
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August 

, and prohibits state and federal govern-

  Education                                             Environment           

Many of you had the pleasure of meeting our scholarship recipient, Taylor Grace Koon, who attended 
the May membership meeting.  I had the opportunity to speak with Taylor the week before she was leav-
ing for the University of Florida in Gainesville.  She is a focused and capable young woman determined 
to work hard to succeed.  It was a delight to hear her enthusiasm for the journey ahead.  I extended well 
wishes from the Woman’s Club of Inverness and hope she will stay in touch. 
  
 Moving forward, we will continue to review and assess the scholarship award process and look forward 
to more applicants in the next year.  There is always room for improvement. 
  
We have developed a good relationship with Citrus High School and hope to identify other areas the 
club may participate with “special needs” students. We do not have anything specific as yet, but I will 
keep you informed of any developments.  Lastly, please do not hesitate to suggest ideas or activities we 
could pursue in support of our commitment to education. 
  
With love, respect and kindness 
 Katherine Regan 

ENVIRONMENT                                                      

Noreen Zembko, Chairman                                  

EDUCATION AND LIBRARIES                           
Katherine Regan, Chairman 

What a crazy past two years it has been for our club! Covid-19 struck hard but never got us down. We ac-
complished many things during that time but now WE ARE BACK! in full swing!                                                                                                                                                                 

As your newly appointed Environment Chairperson, I hope to bring awareness to the needs of our environ-
ment, both local and global. I am working on setting up a boat tour of the Rainbow and Withlacoochee Rivers in 
Oct. The tour specializes in eco-tours offering information about local ecology and history. The guide is a profes-
sional boat captain and a musician who shares his knowledge through music and song. It will be fun.                                                                                  

Also, I would like our members to collect prescription bottles. These will be used for medical needs of low- 
and middle-income countries where medications are dispensed in folded paper scraps. This leaves the medicines 
vulnerable to weather and possibly accidental ingestion. All labels should be removed from donated pill bottles.                                                                                                    

And this year, I would like for us to team up for another virtual wellness challenge. Let’s make it a win 
three years in a row. 

With appreciation,  Noreen Z. 
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 GFWC Inverness Woman’s Book Club                  

 

         

 

Book Club                                                          

Angie Mayo Chairperson 

  “Shipwreck tales were Papa’s favorite—in particular the shipwreck of the Pulaski…The story al-
ways came back to Lilly Forsyth; she was the heroine in every tale, the woman who had all the adventures 
while the ship sank to the bottom of the sea.”  

Come join us on September 14, when we will be discussing Surviving Savannah by Patti Callahan. We’ll 
know then what really happened to Lilly Forsyth. Or will we? 

As a reminder, here’s the rest of our reading schedule for 2022-2023: 

Oct. 12—The Lincoln Highway by Amor Towles 

Nov.16—The Four Winds by Kristin Hannah 

Dec. 14—The Last Thing He Told Me by Laura Dave 

---------------------------------------------------------------  

Jan. 11—Hamnet by Maggie O’Farrell 

Feb. 15—Once Upon A Wardrobe by Patti Callahan 

Mar.15 —The Violin Conspiracy by Brendan Slocumb 

Apr. 12—West With Giraffes by Lynda Rutledge Stephenson 

May 17—The Ship of Brides by Jojo Moyes      Angie 

 

Mark your calendars:  September 6—National Read a Book Day 

“Don’t count the days. Make the days count.” Muhammad Ali  

          

As far as the Little Free Library, 
all's going well. We're keeping it well
-stocked and we can tell the books 
are been taken and sometimes re-
placed with others.  

  

FOR HEALTH AND WELLNESS 

 

Let’s take the time to put away your cell phone, 

iPad, and other devices and pick up a book to read 

in celebration of OUR OWN Book Lovers Day! 

Relax in the front porch swing, the backyard ham-

mock, or anywhere you are comfortable and enjoy 

escaping to a new world in a good book.          
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GFWC Florida President’s Project  Treasurer’s Notes 

CANCELLED UNTIL WE 

TREASURER NOTES                           

Bonnie Jessee 

Greetings everyone!                                                                                                                                                                     
Hope you're having a wonderful summer. I know we're all excited to get back to regular meetings in September and 
get back to some kind of normal again. It's been a journey the last couple of years but fingers crossed the worst is 
over and we can see each other regularly - I know I'm looking forward to seeing all of you.  

I like to start my reports with just telling you where we are financially. Happy to report that as of August 15, our 
general account balance stands at $7,255.03 and our building account is $4,579.45. The major expenses including 
property insurance, scholarship award, sound attenuation panels, and interior house painting have all been paid and 
deducted, so the balances are accurate as of August 15.  

Our books were audited in July - and many thanks to Barbara Rains and Agnes Kearns for auditing - it's a tedious 
job and I appreciate their taking time for this important function. Everything is accounted for so we closed out the 
2021-2022 year financially in a pretty good position. We are planning a budget meeting August 17 and will be able 
to provide copies of the new budget at the September meeting.  

Sandy Olson is stepping up to handle building rentals and we are very lucky to have her accepting this additional 
task and learning all the ins and outs of that position. We were blessed to have Dorothy Stanton handling the rentals 
so efficiently for so many years; she will be missed in many ways. We have a bounced check situation that I'm still 
dealing with but I'm happy to report that the file is now in the hands of the State Attorney. I know it's not a lot of 
money, but not only did the check bounce, we were charged an additional $12 by our Bank so it's money out of our 
treasury pocket and the renter did have the use of our Club. It's not costing us to pursue getting our money back and 
hopefully we'll prevail and have our all our money returned soon.   

Terri Lynn is still producing income for the Club so continue to pass the word and keep the process working. It's a 
good product and beneficial to our Club. 

The Board decided to officially move the building account to its own, separate account because moving money 
around for building expenses is getting confusing. It will be much clearer to totally separate the accounts rather than 
transferring funds every month. Also, we use Drummond Bank for our banking accounts and they are merging with 
Seacoast Bank sometime before the end of the year. This should not impact us but if we come upon any issues, I'll 
let you know.  

While we were operating under the assumption that we are in compliance with 501(c)(3), apparently we are not. We 
received a letter from the Florida Dept. of Revenue advising that we still need to resolve the issue. I am contacting 
our national leadership and hopefully finding a resolution so we can avail our Club of all the benefits of being a not-
for-profit. It's an ongoing thorn in our side, but I will continue to try to get to the bottom of this and get it fixed once 
and for all. 

We are planning an active year with several fundraisers in the planning stages; it should be an exciting and fruitful 
year full of activities for every one of us to be involved with in some aspect.  

Thanks for everyone's support - if you have any questions, comments or input, please contact me.  

With love, kindness and respect for all, 

 

Bonnie Jessee 

Treasurer 

Any deletions, additions, comments?   Thanks. 
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                    Club Rentals     Sunshine 

OUR CLUBHOUSE 

 

IWC CLUB HOUSE AVAILABLE FOR RENTAL             
 
Just to let you know …   
Despite the restrictions of Covid during the first part of the year, 
2021, the IWC building rentals have marched (limped) along.  In 2022, January 
thru May was pretty slow – 1 in January, 2 in February, 2 in March, 3 in April and 
1 in May.  However, starting the beginning of June, Weight Watchers resumed 
meeting every Tuesday afternoon and Friday Morning – a HUGE boost for our 
June, July and August income.  They, however, have had diminished attendance 
with this latest Delta variance and have to meet every Friday only.  Hopefully they 
can hold on. 
 
In June, July and August of 2021 we've had a total of 7 baby showers, 2 birthdays, 
2 memorials and 1 baptism giving us over $3,000 for the year so far.  Hope for 
more for 2022. 
 
Most of our rentals come to us through word of mouth and from people who have 
attended a function in the past.  We have the BEST renters in Citrus County.  99% 
are respectful of the property and say they'll be back and/or tell their friends about 
us.  In the years I've worked with the renters I've had many smiles along the way – 
from a 5 yr. old's birthday party whose mother had that same baby's shower here, 
to a special 95th year birthday, a 10 yr. old's tea party and even a few weddings. 
 

Don't miss an opportunity to spread the word. 
 
We charge $120 for four hours (giving renters an hour ahead at no charge so they 
can set up).  If they need more than four hours the cost is $25/hr. We also ask that 
they take home whatever garbage they generate and leave the building clean the 
way they found it. We Charge a refundable $45 cleaning fee if they don’t want to 
clean up.  The best deal in town!!!  Bottom line to renters: respect the care and 
upkeep of the building. And they do. People seem to be heeding the warnings 
about gatherings of more than ten, which has certainly been reflected in our rent-
als.  
 
The clubhouse is ideal for not only meetings, but so many other occasions – bridal 
showers, baby showers, birthday parties, memorials, weddings, craft shows, even 
small church services.  Don't be shy about spreading the word.  It's the best deal in 
town – all the comforts and coziness of home for only $120 for four hours and $25 
for each additional hour.. We're easy to find, have lots of parking, have a full kitch-
en and are nice and clean. Call for information.  352-634-4216 or 352-423-4547 
 
Our rentals in2022 have improved thanks to prayers from everyone! 
Sandra Olson, Sandra Koonce, Clubhouse Rentals Chairs 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If anyone would like to help with openings and closings, 
please call  352-423-4547 or 352-634-4216. 

SUNSHINE          

Pauline Stasick 

Maxine Henderson              

Members,                                                       
The Sunshine Committee has taken 
it easy this summer and for the most 
part the members have been healthy 
and happy. Dennis (Sandy B. hus-
band) has had a long, slow recovery 
this summer. Sandy was by Dennis 
every step of the way! We are 
pleased to see he is getting around 
pretty well on his walker. In fact, he 
is moving faster than most of us! 
We all were saddened by the pass-
ing of our dear Dorothy Stanton. 
She had just been at the clubhouse 
for a board meeting a few days pri-
or. Dorothy loved the women of 
IWC and gave her heart and soul to 
support our club. She will be dearly 
missed by all! We are both excited 
to start our new projects for this 
coming year and look forward to 
sending out all of the cards. 

Sunshine Chairman, 

Pauline Stasick and Maxine Henderson 

OUR BEAUTIFUL  NEW SIGN ! 
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FROM SANDRA KOONCE                  CLUB NEWS! 

Dear Wonderful Friends, 

A note with a BIG THANK YOU for the very generous 

“retirement” gift I received at our closing meeting in May. I was 

overwhelmed! 

Serving as the president (three times!) of our club has been a 

wonderful life experience and I will be forever grateful for the 

support and love through the years. 

The two Sandys now leading the club have a fantastic amount of 

enthusiasm for our organization and what it can accomplish. I 

know you will give them the encouragement and help they will 

need to keep moving our club forward. 

When we established the co-presidency three years ago, we had 

no idea we would be closed down for almost two years. Zoom 

meetings, generous donations from many of you, the introduc-

tion of take-out dinners, an executive board that was fantastic, 

all kept us together. So many other clubs did not survive the 

Covid shut-down. We did!! And all of you are so appreciated for 

helping us make it! 

Sandy Boyette was a delightful partner (remember the gift bags 

and poem from the first year that all members received from one 

of your masked co-presidents?) It was just one example of a new 

idea during a stressful time that kept us together.  You are so 

lucky to have her at the (co) helm again!! 

Sandy Olson, who joined our club during the Covid years, is 

learning the ropes a little faster than she anticipated, due to the 

very severe health problems that Sandy Boyette’s Dennis has 

faced this summer. And, when our sweet Dorothy died so sud-

denly, she stepped forward immediately to take over the club 

rentals! 

New ideas are coming. New faces have arrived! More will be 

joining us soon, if you will each reach out to a new neighbor or 

friend and issue an invitation to our Membership Recruitment 

Day on Sept. 21.  

As we try new ideas, have more fellowship opportunities, and 

work hard to make money to give it away, please remember that 

we are a Service organization and one of our mottos is “We 

Love to Volunteer!”  Be there as often as you can. The club will 

benefit and so will you. 

I close with these beautiful words that were the motto of our 

GFWC Florida State President during the last two years, and 

which the two Sandys have adopted as their theme for the next 

two years for our local club: 

With Love, Respect and Kindness for all,   

Sandra Koonce 

Memorial Garden 

Butterflies were abundant around our Memorial 
Garden when Marion Gundling, Chris McIntire 
and Linda Chuckman rose early on a hot Au-
gust morning to spruce up the area.  The garden 
has received extensive facelifting this past year, 
with new landscape timbers as well as new 
plants added. Memorial bricks are placed by 
Barbara Rains and Maxine Henderson, who 
also realign them when the sand in the bed 
washes away. Chris belongs to a garden club 
and will oversee future plantings – and weed-
ings! 
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GFWC Woman’s Club of Inverness News 

 

        Remember this Exciting News!                                                                                                                                

Beginning with the Winter 2022 issue, the GFWC Clubwoman Magazine will now be available to every member, 

without subscription, as a benefit of belonging to the Federation.  

Download your magazine today from the GFWC Member Portal, under “C” in the “Clubwoman Magazine” folder. 
If you receive News & Notes, then you have already created a profile for accessing the Portal! If you do not receive 
News & Notes and have not yet created a profile, visit the FAQs page of the GFWC website to get started. Alterna-
tively, you can visit the GFWC YouTube channel for a tutorial on how to use the Digital Library. Or, if assistance 
is needed, please contact GFWC@GFWC.org.  

This Pho-Fundraising Committee                 

All Members 

Ongoing project this year is Terri 

Lynn.  So All members should be 

promoting this on Facebook, 

email, friends, and community. 

Every time you see an opportunity 

to tell about our  fundraiser, the 

better the funds will come in to our 

treasury.   

All projects for fundraising should 

be helped by all members!        

Sign up where you know you fit! 

           

Check out what is new!                                                                                 

Here they are:                                                                                                   
GFWC FL State:                        

www.gfwcflorida,org                                                             

GFWC Washington:                              

www.gfwc.org 

Our New email :                                                                 
GFWCInvernessFL@gmail.com 

   Please visit them often!                                                                                                             

That is who we are! 

Membership Montage - the process or technique of selecting, editing, 
and piecing together various activities of GFWC Florida to form a co-
hesive whole. Every Monday we will feature a different area of focus 
with aligning articles, stories, club activities and photos. Please submit 
your stories for each area of focus!  

1st Monday - Membership  

2nd Monday - Leadership 

3rd Monday - Programs 

4th Monday - Communications and                                                     
Public Relations 

5th Monday - (if there is one) - Special Edition  

http://emaillinks.membersuite.com/ls/click?upn=dEXb4jQwCrgLFa-2FLBqAxeoCsLSc8n5O-2B8Ix2dT4-2FeoM-2FPNPapVs-2FFYC7-2B2cNGvCSNc7HmjfR1QQ4QFM0ZbaQDRuoQQ11avzlACFJIFNHibw-3DYYUz_r6kemHLhMuA9KQm-2BiA5ZMZxqTrp8DuyoB25OgDWFKrIHFoGVJeUUQGEnMCBWU-2FstPXxRW5aPscLAsYJLQ
http://emaillinks.membersuite.com/ls/click?upn=dEXb4jQwCrgLFa-2FLBqAxerMMANDMTkDQRqajlHAOmFUXpEyNQVyEOuEN6bluomcSiANlOz-2B6TxG-2FmdmhK6zqF0oxcLdrHTsliFMzTlU1oB0-3DG-g8_r6kemHLhMuA9KQm-2BiA5ZMZxqTrp8DuyoB25OgDWFKrIHFoGVJeUUQGEnMCBWU-2FstPXxRW5aPscLAsYJLQHCOtKd
mailto:gfwc@gfwc.org
http://www.flickr.com/photos/alan-dean/4691623398/
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GFWC Woman’s Club of Inverness, FL Inc.                                                                  

Post Office Box 1916                                                                                   

Inverness, FL 34451-1916 

TO: 

Stamp Here 


